
Notice of Exemption to Key Decision Process 
Amendment to Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) 

 
Members of the Cabinet have been requested to approve a report amending the 

CIL projects list for the Council to introduce the Leamington Spa station 
forecourt enhancement project – and reallocates CIL funding from another 
project to fund this scheme. 

It was not possible for the Council to meet the requirement for publishing this 
notice 28 days in advance of the decision being taken because of the ongoing 

dialogue with external parties and the subsequent need to bring this forward to 
enable the scheme to progress to support delivery of the Commonwealth Games. 

The Chief Executive, Deputy Chief Executive, Head of Finance, Leader and 

Scrutiny Chairs have all agreed for the Executive consider this report at Cabinet 
on 8 July 2021. 
  
Graham Leach 
Democratic Services Manager & 
Deputy Monitoring Officer 


